
Phyllis Adams
On behalf of the residents of the City of Annapolis, we confer this City Council Citation 
in recognition of your service as the founder and visionary behind the Annapolis 
Juneteenth Festival. In June of 2021, the celebration you envisioned was realized as a 
full weekend of events and activities. You began a year prior by assembling a team to 
help with financing, marketing, and organization. The plan to include a gala, parade, 
and festival gathered steam over the months, collecting sponsors and talent. Word 
spread and, as the City began to emerge from the COVID-19 pandemic, enthusiasm 
grew. People came from all corners to celebrate America’s Second Independence Day 
right here in Annapolis. We sincerely thank you for all of your hard work to realize the 
event and we look forward to future Juneteenth events in our City. 

Given Under Our Hands and the Great Seal of the City of Annapolis this 
26th day of July, 2021.


